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Local Board of Directors Meeting 
In Conjunction with Graduation Ceremony
June 18, 2018
7:00 p.m. Columbus Civic Center
A G E N D A 

Welcome and Call to Order






 Jim Trott

Approval of  Minutes for March 26, 2018





Jim Trott
Approval  of 2018-19 Slate of Officers






Jim Trott—Chair

Edwina Turner—Vice Chair





Jim Trott
Welcome New Board Members



Judy King


Kenneth Parker







Jim  Trott

Recognition of Retired Board Members

Velma Bright


Joe Slade Johnson

 




Lorette Hoover

Meeting Adjourned

Graduation Ceremony in Session
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Columbus Technical College

Local Board of Directors’ Meeting Minutes

928 Manchester Expressway

Columbus, GA  31904

March 26, 2018

12:30 p.m. J. Robert Jones Conference Technology Center

Board Members Present:  Velma Bright, Travis Chambers, David Fox, Jim Trott, and Edwina Turner
Board Members Absent: Joe Slade Johnson and David McCurry
Staff Present:  Tara Askew, Monique Baucham, Will Burgan, Lorette Hoover, April Hopson, Cheryl Myers, Ingrid Rider-Owens, Karen Thomas, and Tommy Wilson

Call to Order:  Chair Velma Bright called the meeting to order at 12:30 p.m.  

Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting:  Chairman Velma Bright called for any corrections to the minutes as written.  After hearing none, she asked for a motion to approve the February 26, 2018 minutes.  Upon appropriate motion and second, the minutes were approved.

Staff Reports

President’s Report

Lorette Hoover’s report:

· Ms. Hoover informed the board members of the following items that was included in their notebook:

· Technical College Directors Association Fact Book
· Resume for Victoria Harris, a prospective board member

· Quarterly Newsletter from Quick Start
· The Manufacturing Appreciation Luncheon is scheduled for Thursday, April 12, 2018 in Atlanta.
· Transportation will be available to accommodate anyone who would like to attend the luncheon. Transportation will be available for anyone who needs a ride.  Please be at the designated area at 9:00 a.m. on Thursday morning.
· The SkillsUSA competitions were held this past weekend in Atlanta on March 22-24, 2018. The students from Columbus Technical College (CTC) earned three gold, four silver, and three bronze medals at the event.
· Ms. Hoover stated that the CTC Local Board of Directors has met the required number of meetings for this year, which is a total of 8 out of 10 meetings with a quorum.  Ms. Hoover asked the Board to consider canceling the meeting for April 23 due to the 2018 TCSG Leadership Summit, which will be held in Atlanta on April 23-25.

Chairman Bright stated that since the Board has already met the required number of meetings for this year, a vote was not necessary to cancel the meeting.  Therefore, the Board members unanimously agreed to cancel the meeting for April 23, 2018.
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Adult Education

April Hopson’s report:
Adult Ed. Updates

· The Adult Ed. Grant has been released for FY 2019 and will be due on April 20th. The new grant focuses on Integrated Education and Training (IET), a strategy for student to move towards career pathways, workplace preparation, and training. The Federal Budget projects a 16% decrease.

· Current Adult Ed. enrollment as of March 19th is 981.  The goal for FY2018 (June 30, 2018) enrollment is 1,561.

· A total of 150 GED’s have been completed in Adult Ed. 
Department News Announcement
· Xavier Lewis placed Top 8 in the 2018 Exceptional Adult Georgian in Literacy Education (EAGLE) competition out of 16, 000 Adult Ed. students. The competition was held in Atlanta on March 12, 2018.  This is the 3rd year in a row that CTC has placed Top 8 in the EAGLE competition.  
Community News Announcement
· West Central Georgia Regional Hospital Campus has expressed interest in GED classes for their patients starting on July 1, 2018.  A meeting has been scheduled for the month May to discuss the details.

Ms. Hoover stated that the college’s tuition and fees will help fund a part-time instructor, if needed, should the Adult Education’s budget decrease by 16%.

Community & College Relations

Cheryl Myers’ report includes:

· Ms. Myers gave an update on the Culinary Expedition: Luck of the Irish event.  Mike Haskey, of the Ledger Enquirer covered the event that took place on March 15, 2018 at the Columbus Convention and Trade Center. The news coverage also includes an interview with Chef Michael Quinn from Waterford Ireland.
· Advertising for summer registration is in process.

· Annual reports’ mailing date has been pushed back to allow more time for people to make a donation to CTC Foundation.

Ms. Myers thanked Chair Bright for her assistance at Culinary Expedition.  Chair Bright also commented on how organized the Expedition was and how the food was well prepared by the students.

Institutional Advancement

David Fletcher’s report:
· For the Culinary Expedition, a grand total of approximately $10,500 was raised from the sale of tickets and sponsorships.
· We’re looking at sponsoring a golf tournament in October for fund raising in Columbus. More information will follow after the date has been secured.
· A video of “REACH for the Stars” event have been added to the Foundation page on the CTC Website. 

· Trustee and Donor Relations’ Chair, Randy Sherrer and I visited Auburn University School of Nursing on last week. The 90,000 sq. ft. building opened last year in July of 2017 was impressive. The purpose of the meeting was to meet with Shelley Grider, Institutional Advancement Director, to discuss how they engage their donors and to view their new interactive donor wall.
· On the second Friday in October, we’re planning a golf tournament for a fundraiser event at the Bull Creek’s location.  More information will follow after a date has been selected.
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Economic Development

Ingrid Rider-Owen’s report for Jamie Loyd:
Certified Manufacturing Specialist
· A total of 49 students from Harris, Chattco, and Muscogee Counties completed the CMS program during the fall. 
· A total of 19 students have registered for the summer CMS class which is scheduled for June 11 through August 2, 2018.
· A total of 67 students from Chattco are enrolled in the CCSS for the spring 2018. 

· Customized Training is on-going.

· McCauley Propeller – 28 hours for new employees’ training (2 sessions)
· The following companies have been nominated for Manufacturer of the Year:

· McCauley Propeller (medium company category)

· Pratt and Whitney (large company category)

· Cott Beverages is interested in Customized training (company-wide) for their company.
· TSYS is interested in OSHA and Forklift safety training.

· The Manufacturer of the Year Luncheon will be held on April 12, 2018 in Atlanta.
Operations

Tommy Wilson’s report:
· A total of 26 heat pumps in the Patrick Hall building will be replaced with new pumps by a company called MCI Enterprises, Inc. of Atlanta, Georgia.

· The Annual Fire Inspection has been completed campus-wide.
· Several pallets of obsolete equipment have been prepared for the DOAS surplus.
· A new electronic Marquee sign has been installed at the location of 5330 Transport Blvd.

· Banner can now be accessed on any device from any location off campus through the virtual desktop.
Administrative Services

Karen Thomas’ report:

· Ms. Thomas gave the financial report for the period ending February 28, 2018. 
· The following was approval for FY19 (program specific and non-program specific fees):
· Student insurance will increase from $4.00 to $6.00 effective fall semester 2018
· Student transcript fee will increase from $5.00 to $7.50 effective July 1, 2018
Student Affairs

Tara Askew’s report:

Enrollment:

· Total enrollment for Spring Semester 2018 is 3,003 (up by 1 count from Spring 2017) There are 37 students currently on the purge list due to non-payment, and a list of those students have been sent to Mr. Fletcher, Director of Institutional Advancement for financial assistance.
· Financial Aid Services
Staffs from the Financial Aid Services attended the Georgia Student Finance Commission Winter Workshop on February 21 at Clayton State University in Morrow, GA.  Some of the topics that were discussed included, Year-Round Pell for all technical colleges, which is now in effect.  Students can now receive additional Pell money for the summer based on their qualification status.
Columbus Technical College

Local Board of Director’s Meeting Minutes

Monday, March 26, 2018

Page 4
Academic Affairs

Will Burgan’s report for Melanie Thornton:
Department News

A partnership program is in the process of being developed for kids from the Boys and Girls Club to come to CTC and learn hands-on activities during the summer.  The activities will be in session for two days a week for six weeks. The departments in Academic Affairs will offer various activities for kids such as fingerprinting, forensics, changing the types of fluids in a car, and many other activities. 
Ms. Hoover stated that they will meet again on April 2, 2018. They will also invite the Girls, Inc. to be included to participate in the activities.
Division of Business
· Program Director, Crystal Waye and a Business Management student, Brandi Austin attended the 2018 Women’s Leadership Conference on “Innovating a Better Future” hosted by the Office of Inclusion and Diversity of Auburn University.
Division of Health Science and Nursing

· The Radiologic Technology faculty attended the 28th Atlanta Society of Radiologic Technologists Educators and Student Seminar on March 3-6, 2018. This seminar was presented under the leadership of the late Judith K. Williams, a former adjunct instructor at CTC.
· Currently 9 out of 12 Respiratory Care students are already employed, some have obtained two jobs. Four recruiters contacted the program and came to campus to seek future employees.
Division of Professional and Technical Services

· Irish Chef, Michael Quinn, from Waterford Institute developed the menu and assisted students and chefs with the Irish dinner, as well as, culinary classes for the entire week.

· The state SkillsUSA competition will occur March 22-24, 2018 in Atlanta.
Dual Enrollment
In the next couple of weeks, the High School Initiatives Office will be welcoming a new Dual Enrollment Specialist to the team.  This new employee will assist with the duties of the department and will join us just in time to help with entering the large volume of applications for Fall Semester. 
Office of Academics/Institutional Effectiveness

Monique Baucham’s report:

Institutional Effectiveness

Ms. Baucham gave an update on the following items:

· Self-study for Radiographic Technology and Respiratory Care
· FY 2019 Perkins One-Year Local Application Budget

Old Business: None
New Business: None

Adjourn:  There being no other business for discussion, upon appropriate motion and second, the Board adjourned at 1:50 p.m. The date of the next board meeting is scheduled for June 18, 2018.
Minutes respectfully submitted by:  Mary Alexander, President’s Office
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Board of Directors:





Velma W. Bright


Muscogee County





Travis Chambers


Muscogee County





David E. Fox


Muscogee County





Joe “Slade” Johnson


Talbot County





David G. McCurry


Chattahoochee County





James “Jim” Trott


Harris County





Edwina G. Turner


Stewart County











Lorette M. Hoover


President











